SAFELY HOME, FAMILIES FIRST
Regional Service Council Minutes

Region #16 Meeting

Date: 



January 21, 2021
Time:



12:00 Noon CST
Location of Meeting: 

Microsoft Teams
Meeting Chair:

RM Melanie Flory
Meeting Secretary:

LaJean Gentry
Call to Order:


12:00 Noon  
Roll Call:


 7 of 13 Voting Members Present
Voting Members Present

Phone Present
Absent with Regret

Absent




Melanie Flory








Judge Brett Niemeier

Lori Reinhart




  



Judge Joseph Verkamp
Tanner Brooks








Paula Ralph
Trisha Howard




 



Carrie Martin
Nathan Noel (Proxy)







Dirk Carnahan


Shirley Starks (Proxy) 







Sue Knopf

Margaret Angel
Others in Attendance                     







Gwen Girten



Kelly Kopatich







Emma Cross 




Andrea Bennett





Jackie Foley



Debbie Dailey

 
Melanie Reising

Marissa Curry

Tara Kilps

Brittany Keys

Ashley Arnett

Megan Stafford

Jackie Coomer

Donna Culley

Danielle Stansfield

Kathryn Kornblum-Zelle

Kristine Cordts

Ashley Hansen

Shayna Jones

Natalie Kassenbrock

Laura Wathen

Ramona Wilzbacher

Welcome





 
Regional Manager Melanie Flory welcomed everyone to the meeting.  
Approval of Minutes:



As read  ___X​​​​___

As corrected ____

Minutes of the October 22, 2020 RSC meeting had previously been e-mailed.   Lori Reinhart made motion to approve the Minutes; Tanner Brooks seconded that motion.  Motion carried by unanimous vote of voting members present. 
Program Updates/Announcements:
Kathryn Kornblum-Zelle with the Parenting Time Center stated she forwarded a flyer relating to their fundraiser.  Entries can be made via the Parenting Time Center website. She also sent a copy of the Second Chance Grant brochure. This grant provides services for children of incarcerated parents as well as services for the parents, including housing vouchers with Aurora to short-term legal help through the volunteer lawyer program. Please contact Kathryn for copies of the brochure or further information. 

Ashley Hansen, Community Engagement Specialist with 4C of Southern Indiana, stated she is with the Child Care Resource and Referral part of the agency. They have a lot going on and are still supporting their families in regards to helping find child care.  If agencies have families or foster families struggling to find child care, please have them reach out to 4C even if they are expecting families.  They have a long waiting list right now in regards to child care. They offer free family workshops as well. This month’s workshop is on child car seat safety. They cannot be out in the community right now, but are able to hold workshops virtually. They will be talking about not wearing jackets and things such as bulky sweaters in car seats. They also do Safe Sleep training, which is DCS approved, so if any have families or foster families that need to take the Safe Sleep training, that can be done virtually as well. Ashley stated they have discovered that a lot of families think it’s safe to allow infants to sleep in carseats outside of the car which can lead to unsafe sleep death, so they try to educate their families on not to allow babies to sleep in carseats outside of the car.  If they are in the car, they encourage having an adult in the backseat with the baby. They are also doing Conscious Discipline training as well this month. Ashley noted all of their services are free. There will be four different conscious discipline trainings held virtually. These training start today. She will send the information to LaJean to forward.
In the Chat Ashley stated they offer the Gatekeeper and Safety Net grant programs. These programs are for Vanderburgh County residents only. Gatekeeper can provide financial assistance with child care until they can obtain CCDF vouchers.  Safety Net can assist with car repair.  Contact Ashley for questions or information.

Laura Wathen with Youth First shared that they are getting ready to start about eight or nine Strengthening Youth programs using the Strengthening Families Curriculum. They offer the program for parents and caregivers and their youth ages three to six. They have another program for the older youth ages seven to seventeen. This semester they will be offering a Hispanic speaking program, and another program strictly for current or former military families. These two programs are for the seven to seventeen age group. They are working on a start date for the Family Foundations program, which is a program for expecting couples. Reach out to Laura if there are families interested in these programs. She will send the information to LaJean after the meeting for forwarding to all. 
Kristine Cordts with Holly’s House shared that they had a Service Coordinator depart, Christine Beyer, who has elected to stay home after maternity leave. Christy Borg is now a part of the Holly’s House team and as the full-time Service Coordinator she is the point person for all of the information on any case prior to the actual interview and then does all of the follow-ups with the victims and families.  Christine will share Christy’s contact information and LaJean will forward that information.

Program/Committee Reports:

Community Partners – IHBS -- Natalie Kassenbrock:  Natalie stated a provider fair for Region 16 had been planned last April and they would still like to do that, but given the pandemic circumstances a date has not been set.  They wanted to let everyone know they are looking at scheduling that for some time in the future. They will keep everyone posted on that when it is felt it is safe to do so and it is scheduled. Natalie stated that Danielle Standsfield is the Community Partners Program Director and will be discussing the report on Community Partners.
Danielle Standsfield:  Danielle stated for the last quarter they had received 231 referrals. That brings their total for the fiscal year to 415. There are currently 75 active families from Gibson – 7, Knox – 12, Pike – 4, Posey – 2, Vanderburgh – 41, and Warrick – 9. They have utilized 52% of their budget through November. The target percentage is 42%, so they are looking at how they can streamline and meet the needs of families, protect and prevent child abuse, and what areas can they make sure families are linked up to ongoing support services through the community. They are really focusing on making sure those needs are being met and that the family knows where to go to for long-term support. 
Danielle shared the success story of a father with one child. This family was referred by DCS to Community Partners. The presenting needs were to obtain a bed for the child and to ensure the father was following safe sleep practices. Initially, the father stated his only need was to obtain a new bed and a high chair.  Education regarding safe sleep was provided and the father acknowledged the importance of following those practices. Eventually the father admitted he was behind on his electric bill, rent and lot rent. Through budgeting his income and resourcing in the community, he was able to catch up on his bills, but his landlord proceeded to file the eviction. The father worked diligently alongside IHBS staff to obtain new housing.  At the beginning of services the father was employed through a temp agency, and while working with the father he received news that he was being hired on as a full-time employee at the company where he was working. He was therefore able to significantly increase his income. The father participated in budget education thoroughly with the increase in his income to ensure he was able to appropriately stay on top of his bills.  The father was able to resource for a highchair and obtain a higher bed through Community Partners funding.  Throughout the course of the services, the father often described difficulties in parenting with the child’s mother. The father was willing to participate in co-parenting education and was assisted with writing up a parenting plan that worked for both him and the other parent. The case closed at the end of November and in the first week of December the father contacted the office to share that he was very appreciative of the assistance received from the assigned worker and he felt for the first time in a long time that for his family things were finally moving in a positive direction. The father also expressed that it was nice to know that he could re-refer to services in the future if help was needed. 
Danielle stated she had reached out to most DCS counties but if not those counties would be hearing from her. She wants to make sure the lines of communication remain open and if there are any areas where they can improve the services they are providing they want to make sure that they can help with those and develop staff in any way that they can. They will be reaching out as well regarding April events in whatever capacity they occur this year to partner in each county. Melanie noted it was hoped that our April events will be somewhat more normal this year.
Regional Services Coordinator -- Gwen Girten:  Gwen stated they are still looking at face-to-face services and virtual if that is not possible due to Covid safety reasons, exposures, etc. Bi-weekly provider calls are still being held for Covid information, and they are also holding the bi-weekly calls for Family Preservation services for the providers contracted to provide Family Preservation services. 
There are currently 121 active Family Preservation service referrals. Some data has been run on Family Preservation services and it is showing that the rate of removals after families starting Family Preservation services is actually very low, so DCS is very optimistic about the future of Family Preservation services and how it fits into the federal Families First Act. 
A Town Hall meeting will be held next Wednesday for providers of Family Preservation services and DCS staff to answer questions about Family Preservation, where we are, and that type of thing.  Data Evaluation for Family Preservation services is beginning this month as well.  The Data and Evaluation Team is asking specific questions of the Family Preservation providers and what evidence based models are being used. That information will then be reviewed. IDOA has chosen Cordant as the new drug screen provider for DCS.  There will be a transition from our current provider which is Forensic Fluids/Redwood and a slow rollout in different areas. They will be providing both collections and the oral swabs that case managers are able to use in the field. 
Regional Finance Manager’s Report – Debbie Dailey:  Target expenditures from July through December should be 52%. For Region 16 the budget spent was 45.24%. Comparing December, 2019 with December, 2020, there was a 7.5% decrease in the number of children being served from 1386 to 1281. All counties are within target with the exception of Pike and Warrick Counties.  Those two counties saw an increase in the number of children compared to the other counties in the region.  Pike had a fluctuation over the last six or seven months with an average increase.  Warrick has seen an increase in the number of children served over the last 12 months. With that number of children decreasing that we are providing services for, we have seen an increase in the percentage of children that we are serving through In-Home CHINS and Informal Adjustments from 42% to just over 45% from December, 2019 to December, 2020. There has also been a change in the number of residential care children from 36 to 27 over that same time period. 
DCS Updates -- Melanie Flory:  Melanie stated with the beginning the new year DCS has begun to look at what our focus will be for the year. One of the things we will be focusing on due to the new Family First Act that will be implemented in October is the number of children in residential care.  In the past months that we have started talking about this, we have significantly reduced the number of kids placed in residential treatment facilities.  One of the things looked at is treating residential as an actual treatment and not a placement so that the children are placed there, they receive their treatment, and we work on a step down plan or a solution for their next step, whether that is a foster home, relative, or back home, so that we don’t have children lingering in residential care.  All of the counties have done an outstanding job so far of getting kids out of residential that no longer need to be there and finding appropriate placements for them. 
Another focus we have is our Length of Stay. Region 16 has one of the lowest median lengths of stay in the state, but it is still close to 365 days, a year, that kids are placed out of home, so we are working on that.  We also want to work on the front end of our cases ensuring that we are only opening cases when we absolutely have to, and when we open cases that we are making efforts to keep the children in their home or placing with relatives or kinship, and working towards solutions so that they do not have to stay out of home very long. Those are some of our region wide focuses.  

Statewide, there are a lot of new projects and new processes and procedures occurring. We have been involved in what are called Rapid Improvement Events (RIE), so have a variety of new things that are coming. Most recently an RIE was completed for case transfers, and this will determine how cases are transferred from assessment workers to permanency workers. That just finished up this past week and will be rolling out in February.  Also, there is a new FCM hiring process that is scheduled to roll out in March. There is a group of projects going on about the supervisor role and changing the focus of that role from actually supervising to coaching.  So, there are a lot of new projects and changes to our work that will involve supervisors in that role.  It is hoped these changes will improve things not only for supervisors but for our children as well. 
New Business
No new business.

Unfinished Business
No unfinished business was noted.

There being no further business, motion was made by Lori Reinhart to adjourn the meeting; Tanner Brooks seconded that motion. Motion carried by unanimous vote of voting members present. 
Next Meeting Date, Location and Time:   The next meeting is scheduled for April 22, 2021, at 12:00 noon CDT via Microsoft Teams.  
Signatures:

Secretary ________________________

Chair ______________________

Date______________________


Date _______________________

Approved: _______________(Secretary’s initials)
Date: _______________________
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	1. Motion to approve          October 22, 2020, RSC Minutes
	 None
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	Motion by  
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	2. Motion to adjourn the meeting of January 21, 2021.
  
	None  
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	3. Motion 

	None 
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